
 
 

contentious issues at the heart of family disputes, or guardianship cases 
that limit individuals' constitutional rights. Berry intends to maintain 
his private law practice for a while longer before formally retiring from 
the field of law - a discipline he has practiced since the early 1970s. He 
leaves behind a legacy of respecting individuals' constitutional rights.             
                                                  ~Click here for the full article by Abigail Adams. 

Bob Gryspeerd, David Gallagher, Danny Cook,  
Roy Russell and Tim Richardson 

of a potential brownfields site in need of environmental 
assessment can submit a nomination form to the LCRPC. 
Currently, the LCRPC is working with Damariscotta, Waldoboro, 
Wiscasset and Newcastle on various Phase 1 and Phase 2 
environmental assessments and studies. Participation is 
voluntary on the part of the property owner. For an 
owner/developer, key benefits include avoiding environmental 
surprises, facilitating property transfer, and making the property 
more marketable and potentially more valuable. The long-term 
goal is to re-use these sites, improving the economy and the 
environment.                                    ~Click here for more information. 

Red E. Fox 9-1-1 School Education Program  

     Great Salt Bay Community School (GSB) 2nd graders are 
learning about recycling. Barry Howell, Manager of the 
Nobleboro-Jefferson Transfer Station, and Tim Richardson, 
Supervisor of the Lincoln County Recycling Plant visit the 
school to educate students about the recycling process and 
what items are recyclable. Barry and Tim brought samples of 
recyclables and demonstrated how to sort them. GSB 
Maintenance Supervisor Mark Hagar said the school is making 
an effort to recycle more. "We're trying to help the kids get into 
the habit of recycling at school so that they will hopefully 
continue at home,"          ~Click here to read the entire Lincoln  
                                                 County News article by Maia Zewert. 
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     After 28 years as Lincoln County’s 
probate judge, Tom Berry has 
announced he will not seek re-election.       
    The Lincoln County Probate Court 
is a smooth-running operation that 
rarely gets publicity, Probate Judge 
Tom Berry said. The low-profile court, 
however, has a big impact and is 
oftentimes tasked with deciding 
contentious   

     The Lincoln County Recycling Center launched a 
pilot program in 2014 to compost food scraps to cut 
down on waste. Participants now bring their 
acceptable left over food to the Recycling Center in 
“scrap buckets” to be weighed and recorded. In 
return, participants may take home compost for 
gardening. With the success of the pilot program, the 
Lincoln County Composting Committee expanded 
the program & launched a county-wide composting 
initiative on May 1st that is now open to all Lincoln 
County residents and businesses. 

 

     If an inmate qualifies for 
Medicaid in the state where 
s/he resides, -ÅÄÉÃÁÉÄ ÃÁÎ 
ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÕÓÅÄ ÆÏÒ 
ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄ ÔÏ 
ÅÌÉÇÉÂÌÅ ÉÎÄÉÖÉÄÕÁÌÓ ÏÎ 
ÐÁÒÏÌÅȟ ÐÒÏÂÁÔÉÏÎ ÁÎÄ 
ÈÏÍÅ ÃÏÎПÉÎÅÍÅÎÔȢ The 
Department of Health & 
Human Services issued new 
guidance on April 28 that 
clarifies important ways 
Medicaid 

can be used for justice-involved individuals in community settings. It’s estimated that approximately 
54,000–64,000 individuals are supervised outside of jails. Released as part of National Reentry Week, 
the guidance updates policy issued 19 years ago in 1997. Specifically, it clarifies that Medicaid can 
continue to be used for services provided to eligible individuals on parole, probation and home 
confinement.  In addition, it extends eligibility to those living in corrections-supervised community 
residential facilities, also known as halfway houses. NACo President Sallie Clark said, “This is a big step 
forward in our work to make our neighborhoods safer and more secure while advancing individuals’ 
health, reducing the revolving door of recidivism and lowering costs to counties and taxpayers.”                                                                                   
                                                                                                                            ~Click here for the full article by Brian Bowden. 

edge of Casco Bay (Small Point) followed the Casco Bay 
shore to the New Meadows River across the carrying  

 

     Lincoln County covers 456 square 
miles with 451 miles of coastline, six 
rivers and a 2014 census population of 
34,170. The original Lincoln County's 
western boundary began at the eastern 
edge of Casco Bay (Small Point) followed  shore to the New Meadows River across the 

carrying place to Merrymeeting Bay and then 30  

 

carrying place to Merrymeeting Bay and then 30 miles up the Androscoggin River where the boundary ran North 2W to the Canadian 
border. The easterly boundary was Nova Scotia extending from the sea to the northerly reaches of the territory of Maine. In 1760, Lincoln 
County covered three-fifths of the territory of Maine. The remaining portion of the State was in the counties of York and Cumberland. Out 
of the 1760 Lincoln County land area were formed the additional 13 counties that comprise the State today, although their configuration 
has changed over the years preceding statehood in 1820. 

 

 Schools and geared towards kindergarten through 3rd grade. Lincoln County 
Communications Center Supervisor Joseph Westrich said, “We chose  9-1-1 Communications Center Supervisor Joseph Westrich said, “We chose April to 

present the program as it coincides with National Telecommunicator Week, 
celebrated in April. However, we will present a program whenever requested – no 
matter the time of the year.” In the 45 minute class, students view a video called, “The 
Great 9-1-1 Adventure” followed by  
 

     Other school programs include The Red E. Fox 9-1-1 
School Education Program offered to all Lincoln County 
Schools and geared to K through 3rd graders. Lincoln 
County 9-1-1 Communications Center  
 

     The program, already in place when 
Mr. Westrich started in 1993/94, is 
sponsored in part by Lincoln County 
with donations from the Boothbay 
Harbor Rotary and the Whitefield Lion’s 
Club. The Red E. Fox costume was 
donated by the Boothbay Harbor Rotary. 
 
 

     Lincoln County Regional Planning 
Commission (LCRPC) received a 
Brownfields Assessment Grant  in 
2013 to assess, and conduct 
planning activities related to 
potential petroleum and hazardous 
waste (Brownfields) sites in the 
County. Site contamination can be 
real or perceived, both having a 
negative effect on property value. 
Officials or property owners aware 
of a potential brownfields site in  

Great 9-1-1 Adventure” followed by 
discussion and Q&A as well as practice 
making simulated 9-1-1 emergency calls. 
a 9-1-1 Simulator.  
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